
“I Am A Church Member”  
12 For just as the body is one and has many 

members, and all the members of the body, 

though many, are one body, so it is with Christ… 
27 Now you are the body of Christ and individually 

members of it.            ~ 1 Corinthians 12:12, 27   

                                                                                                                                                         

I loved “church” as a kid…and I still do. But keep 

in mind that, as a child, I wasn’t always thinking 

about worship or Sunday school. No, to me, 

“church” had much to do with social aspects like 

hanging out with my friends. For me, if anything 

was going on at all at the church (a fish dinner, a 

breakfast, a meeting, the rummage sale, or the 

big basketball tournament), I was 

there…because…well…my parents were always 

there.   

I admit, though, that I loved it, because it meant 

that I was going to have the opportunity to 

spend time with my friends…and, boy, do I have 

stories to tell about some of the things we did 

when we were at “church” (which I will probably 

never tell). 

I suppose that if we asked someone what 

“church” means to them, it might be interesting 

to hear their thoughts. Perspectives and views 

might vary. But, I can also imagine that if we 

asked someone to describe what “church” is 

supposed to mean, we would probably get 

perspectives and views that would also express a 

wide range of thoughts. 

That’s why I think it’s always good to see what 

God’s perspective is – especially when it comes 

to what He wants “church” to be. In fact, when 

we look to His Word, we discover that the Greek 

word that we often translate as “church” 

appears to mean something completely different 

than how we often describe it. No…ecclesia (the 

Greek word for “church”) – is more rightly defined 

as an “assembly/gathering of people for a 

specific purpose.” Does this include worshiping 

and fellowshipping together? Absolutely! But is 

there more? I wouldn’t be writing this article if 

there wasn’t.  

 You see, when we look at the New Testament 

“church” (the early Christ followers), we witness a 

gathering of people for a number of reasons. 

And while this gathering included worshiping, 

praying, and breaking bread together, these 

people were also a part of a movement. They 

took care of one another, they took care of 

others…and they took seriously the Great 

Commission of Jesus to “Go” and be disciple 

makers. These saved and redeemed people 

were active servants of Christ who actively 

served others. 

It makes sense when you think about it, because 

this movement was a direct result of the Holy 

Spirit’s work in and through His ecclesia. The 

questions are:   

 Are we still an active part of this ever-moving 

ecclesia? 

 As “members” of God’s ever-moving ecclesia, 

how then can we live this out in our lives in 

Christ? 
 

Beginning the weekend of October 1, we are 

going to explore what it means to be a Biblical 

“member” of God’s ever-moving ecclesia 

through a four week series based on Thom S. 

Rainer’s book, I Am A Church Member: 

Discovering the Attitude that Makes the 

Difference. By now, your family should have 

received a free copy of this book; but if you have 

not, please stop by and pick one up. In fact, we 

want to encourage you and your family to read 

through it ahead of time, or at least get a head 

start. Likewise, we encourage you to attend one 

of our congregation-wide Bible Studies offered on 

Saturday evenings at 4:00pm and Sunday 

mornings at 9:30am beginning on the weekend 

of October 1.  

Now is as good a time as any for us as members 

of St. John’s to dive into the biblical perspective 

of Church membership and return to what it 

really means to be a member of Christ’s ever-

moving ecclesia (Church) and explore why He 

has placed you here at St. John’s in Grand 

Haven. After all, I’m thankful He has.  

October 2017 

St. John’s Lutheran Church 

Saved to serve,              Pastor Kurt 



 

 

 

What Legacy Will You 

Leave?  

We all desire significance –- to 

lead happy and fulfilled lives 

surrounded by family and 

friends.  And for many of us, 

there is a compelling need to 

make a difference – to leave a 

lasting impact on the people 

dearest to us and the world in 

which we live.   

The search for significance and 

desire to plan for the future 

leads many to ponder their 

legacy.  What kind of legacy will 

you leave?  A bequest is 

perhaps the easiest and most 

tangible way to have a lasting 

impact on the people and 

organizations that mean the 

most to you.  And a bequest 

may be an effective way to 

make a gift and lessen the 

burden of taxes on your family 

and on your estate.   

Join Bill Burmeister, Michigan 

District Gift Planning Counselor 

on Sunday, January 7, 2018, 

between services at 9:30am, to 

learn more about leaving a 

legacy. Bill can also help you 

explore a variety of possibilities 

for fulfilling your legacy goals 

while making a significant gift to 

ministry at the same time. There 

is no cost or obligation to you 

and all conversations are kept 

confidential. For more 

information contact Bill at (800) 

242-3944 or bill.burmeister@mi-

cef.org.  

 

 

 

They Will Mimic You!  

Remember the excitement of your children being born? Look 

back to how you felt seeing that new creation, so helpless, 

needing you to feed them, change them, bath them and care of 

their every need. Think about watching them start to feed 

themselves, take those first steps and say “momma” or “dada” for 

the first time.  

You may have read to them, sung lullabies to them to get them to 

sleep and taught them to raise their arms high when you asked 

them “How big is Adam”. We raised our hands or held their hands, 

lifting them above their heads as we said “So big”. After many 

days, weeks or months the pay-off came when the child 

responded on their own to the question and their arms shot up in 

the air. You excitedly repeated the process, laughing along with 

the child each time.  

Our children want to please us. They follow our example of what 

we do and what we say. Do you recall the first time you heard 

something unexpected emerge from your child’s mouth? What 

did they just say? Where did that come from? Then you remember 

some words that came from your mouth that you wish you could 

take back but it’s too late; they have heard it and now it is being 

replayed back to you. You vow to do better. The children will 

mimic you!  

We have Romans 6:1-4 to remind us who we are. What shall we 

say then? Are we to continue in sin that grace may abound? By 

no means! How can we who died to sin live in it? Do you not know 

that all of us who have been baptized into Christ Jesus were 

baptized into his death? We were buried therefore with Him by 

baptism into death, in order that, just as Christ was raised from the 

dead by the glory of the Father, we too might walk in newness of 

life.  

We are a forgiven and saved people. You have a great story to 

tell. Little children and even adults are listening to what you say 

and watching what you do. What example are you showing the 

world for them to mimic?  

Going to church, spending time reading the Bible and setting 

aside time for a family devotion are all great encouragements to 

our families. As you prepare for the time you will spend eternity 

with Christ, write your Will or Revocable Living Trust, include a 

Christian Preamble, communicate the messages you want your 

family to hear and specify a Legacy Gift be given to your favorite 

ministries when you are gone. Your family is watching and they will 

follow your example. 

 

 

mailto:bill.burmeister@mi-cef.org
mailto:bill.burmeister@mi-cef.org


 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Congregational Bible Study to Begin the Weekend of October 1st 

Join us on the weekend of October 1 as we get set to begin a congregation-wide Bible 

Study based on Thom Rainer’s book – I Am A Church Member. Facilitated by Craig 

Kaschube on Saturday evenings and Pastor Kurt on Sunday mornings, all current Bible 

Studies will be combined as we explore and celebrate what it means to be chosen by God 

to be a member of His Church, along with how this manifests itself in our lives at home and 

at St. John’s. Each study will take place in the Multi-purpose room (gym) and will be offered 

at two different times each weekend – Saturday evening at 4:00pm, or 9:30am on Sunday 

morning. So…bring your Bible and your copy of I Am A Church Member and join us as we 

fellowship and grow together as God’s people. 

 

It’s Not Too Late to Join a Bible Study 

Adult Bible Study, Sundays at 9:30am in the Multipurpose Room, I Am a Church Member 

begins October 1. Led by Pastor Kurt. Saturdays at 4:00pm in the Multipurpose Room, I Am a 

Church Member begins September 30. Led by Craig Kaschube. 

Adult Bible Study, Sundays at 9:30am in the in the 5th/6th grade Classroom, Augsburg 

Confession, is ongoing. Led by Benjamin Bosch. 

Youth Bible Study, Sundays at 9:30am in the Youth Room. 

Adult Bible Study, every other Sunday at 7:00pm at Richard & Sharon Rothe’s (15396 

Canary Dr., Grand Haven). 

Adult Bible Study, Tuesdays at 12:00pm at Russ’s Restaurant, Cultivating Faith begins 

September 12. Led by Craig Kaschube.  

Men's Bible Study, Tuesdays at 6:30pm in the Social Hall.  

Ladies Bible Study, Wednesdays at 9:30am in the Social Hall, Studying ISAIAH – Trusting God 

in Troubled Times.  

Junior Confirmation Class, Wednesdays at 6:30pm in the Social Hall. Led by Pastor Kurt. 

Foundations (St. John’s New Member Class), Saturday, October 7 & 14, 9:00am-noon in the 

Social Hall. Led by Pastor Kurt.  

New Bible Studies (offered in homes), Wednesdays at 7:00pm at Ben & Leah Appold’s 

(17925 Hiawatha, Spring Lake); every other Sunday at 6:00pm at Brian & Shelley Peets’ 

(15897 Leonard Rd., Spring Lake). 

 

Feeding America Truck  

The Feeding America Truck will be at St. John's on Friday, December 1 to distribute food to 

the folks that need a little help in our community. Faith At Home is sponsoring this servant 

event for our members and friends to show God's Love to these people. Registration will 

begin at 4:00pm, we will serve them dinner at 5:00pm, and the food will be distributed at 

6:00pm approximately. About 30 volunteers from the congregation will be needed. Jobs will 

range from kitchen help to sorting and distributing food to helping folks carry food to their 

cars. Look for sign-up sheets around October 15 in the Social Hall to spell out specific details 

on where volunteers will be needed and times the work will be done. The entire 

congregation can help by saving sturdy cardboard boxes and also Meijer and Walmart 

plastic bags for putting food into. We will have drop-off locations for those to be deposited. 

We would like to thank Hope Reformed Church and their Food Truck Ministry for supplying 

the truck and allowing us to do this. 

Richard & Sharon Rothe, Food Truck Ministry coordinators 

What’s Happening? 



 

FROM THE CHURCH 

RECORDS 
 

Total Baptized members: 584    

Total Communicant members: 478 
 

Baptisms 
     08/31/2017 Liesel Kay 

Lutz, daughter of Benjamin 

& Kelly Lutz, granddaughter 

of Ken* & Debbie* Luytjes.  
 

Marriages 
     09/16/2017 Kelley Carter 

married Jennifer* Hargrave, 

daughter of Jim* & Kelley* 

Hargrave.   
 

Deaths 
     09/09/2017 Larry Hoag, 

father of Wanda* Stevens. 
 

* Member of St. John’s 
 

 

Camp Restore Thank You 

 

Dear Pastor Appold and the St. John’s Campers, 

All of us at Camp Restore Detroit thank you so 

much for the wonderful work that you 

accomplished while in Detroit. Mount Calvary 

Church and the people of this city have been so 

richly blessed this first year of Camp Restore. It 

has been a leap of faith for our small 

congregation to undertake this ministry, but God 

has richly blessed us along the way. Your group 

has made a lasting impression upon your fellow 

believers at Mt. Calvary and also upon some of 

the most needy in this city. 

Mt. Calvary’s people are grateful for your work at 

what will be a neighborhood community garden 

and also for providing materials in helping build a 

gate leading from the alley behind our church to 

what will be a prayer garden. And among other 

items, you provided much needed fans, 

materials to use in painting, and a dehumidifier 

which is installed in our basement. 

For the community, you worked at “Second Mile, 

provided 90 stuffed backpacks for our Head Start 

students, quilts and sleep pads for the homeless. 

Your combined group of Trinity and St. John’s 

accomplished so much in so short a time! You 

have been the “hands of Jesus” in this 

community and have made an impact that only 

God can measure. In addition, you have 

provided a needed inspiration to us who serve, 

that God’s faithful can accomplish great things 

with Him leading us. 

Thank you again for being part of the first year of 

Camp Restore Detroit. We pray that you consider 

joining us again in future years to make a 

difference and restore hop to this city. 

May God bless you as you serve Jesus in all you 

do! 

Pastor John Carrier, Camp Restore Detroit and 

Mt. Calvary Lutheran Church 

St. John’s is planning on returning to Camp 

Restore Detroit in June of 2018. Please plan to join 

us! 

For more information, visit here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

…to all those who participated in the eyeglass 

donations to MOST Ministries. 

…to all who brought in school supplies for our 

Day School students. The Social Ministry board 

and teachers sincerely appreciate your 

continued support. 

…to all who helped with set up, registration, and 

tear down AND along the race route for the 

Grand Haven Salmon Run last month that St. 

John’s hosted for the first time ever. 

Did you know that our 

congregation raised a total of 

$5,875 for the Save the 

Catwalk fund, much of which 

was given in memory of Trevor 

VanVoorst? 

 

And St. John’s members contributed $2,290.05 to a 

special door offering to assist with hurricane relief!!! 

 

http://camprestore.org/2016/11/10/camp-restore-detroit-coming-in-2017/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome New Students!  

We wish to welcome all our returning students 

along with our new students for this year:  

Emmet Staley  

Aiden Boucher  

Edwin Shoemaker  

John Holt  

Finley Hardebeck  

 

Welcome New Teachers!  

We wish to welcome new teachers for this year:  

Michelle Shonamon, Substitute Teacher – 7th/8th 

Sara Shoemaker, Volunteer Librarian 

~~~ 
Congratulations to our 7th/8th grade teacher, 

Tamara Zevalkink, on the birth of Baby Clara on 

August 11, 2017. Mom and Dad and Baby are 

doing well. 

 

Harvest Blessings 

The Early Childhood Department of St. John’s 

Lutheran School is holding a fall festival for 

preschool through 3rd grade families on Friday, 

October 27 at 5:30pm. Pizza and pop will be 

provided, however we ask that you bring a salad 

or dessert.   

We will be thanking God for all the wonderful 

things He provides for us. Come join us for: 
 

*Dinner & Dessert *Face Painting 

*Hayrides   *Fall Crafts 

*Storytelling  *Pumpkin Walk 
 

WANTED: Silly faces or artistically carved 

pumpkins for our Harvest Blessings Festival 

Pumpkin Walk. The carved pumpkins will be put 

on display for all so see in our darkened Social 

Hall. 
   

If you want to bring a jack-o-lantern, please 

deliver it on Friday, October 27 (no later than 

3:00pm) so we have time to arrange the display. 

You can take your pumpkin back home at the 

end of the Harvest Blessings Festival. (Sponsored 

by St. John’s Early Childhood Department) 

Our School Theme for 2017-18: 

 

 

It’s Easy to Buy SCRIP 

Parents – Did you know that you can save on 

school tuition by purchasing SCRIP gift cards? 

Rebates can range from 2% - 25% (depending on 

the retailer).  
  

Even if you do not register for the tuition credit, 

your purchase of SCRIP gift cards will still help our 

school.   
  

If you signed up in the past, you must renew your 

registration annually to receive your tuition credit. 
  

Cash & Carry gift cards available in the school 

office (rebate amount listed): 
  

Meijers 3%      Leppinks 5%      Allied Waste 10% 

WalMart 2.5%     Walgreens 6%   Speedway 4% 

D & W 2%           GH Cinema 4%  Marathon 3% 

KFC 8%              Panera 9%         Starbucks 7% 

Applebees 8%   Cabela’s 12%   Bed/Bath 13% 

Dick’s 8%            JCPenney 5%    Jo-Ann’s 6% 
  

Completed order forms are due by Tuesday at 

9:00am for pickup on Friday. Orders can be 

placed in the wooden door slot at the entrance 

to the school office. 
  

Additional registration forms, order forms and 

FAQ sheets are located on the bulletin board in 

the school hallway.  
  

 School News 



 

CLASSIFIED AD SECTION OF YOUR LOCAL ST. JOHN'S NEWSLETTER 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Foundations, St. John’s latest 

New Member Class, will be 

offered 9:00am until noon on 

Saturdays, October 7 & 14 in 

the Social Hall. This class is 

led by Pastor Kurt. We look 

forward to welcoming new 

members to our church 

family!  

 

Coat Drive: St. John’s Social 

Ministry will be holding our 

annual student jacket drive 

beginning in October. The 

jackets we collect stay in the 

local area. We contact the 

Grand Haven schools, find 

their needs and deliver the 

jackets to the various schools. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Ladies Aid Rummage Sale: It is 

time again to think about the 

Ladies Aid Rummage sale on 

October 20 and 21. This sale 

seems to 

come up fast 

after the July 

sale. Based 

on past years 

we know we 

can take 

another look 

in our homes 

and find more items we are 

no longer using. If that is the 

case for you we would love to 

turn them into a way to help 

pay for the needs of St. 

John’s. Donations can be 

dropped off after 10:30am on 

Thursday, October 19. 

This November we are also 

looking for items for our 

veterans. We are planning to 

have a speaker at our 

November 2nd meeting to talk 

to us about veterans and 

what things we have that 

could be used by our local 

veterans. We have contacted 

them before our sale to see 

what donated item they 

could use. After our sale many 

things are left and are given 

to the Hope store. We would 

like to save items our veterans 

could use. So, with that in 

mind, they have a need for 

jackets, shirts, pants, socks, 

gloves, and scarves for men; 

and for women coats, jackets, 

underwear, gloves, mittens, 

slippers, cardigans, and elastic 

waist jeans. Thank you for your 

continued support of our 

efforts by donating from your 

many blessings, and also for 

those of you who are not 

members of Ladies Aid but 

help us by working on our sale 

– many thanks! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Landscaping Help Needed: 

We will be doing the 

landscaping over at the 

parsonage on Saturday, 

October 7, from 9:00am-

noon’ish. We have a lot to do 

including grading, planting, 

edging, and barking. Any help 

will be appreciated. We 

would like to thank Tim Wood 

and Spring Meadow Nursery 

for donating the plants. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here We Stand Food Drive: As 

part of the 500th Anniversary of 

the Reformation, Wellspring 

Lutheran Services is organizing 

a food drive. St. John’s has 

been asked to bring canned 

and boxed food items to the 

500th Anniversary Worship 

Service on October 15, at the 

Breslin Center. Our donations 

will support Greater Lake Food 

Bank. There is a collection 

basket in the Social Hall for 

donations. 

 
Join us as we celebrate 

the 500th year of the 
Reformation of the 
Church on Sunday, 
October 29, at our 
special 10:00am 

worship service followed 
with a potluck!  

(THIS WILL BE OUR ONLY 

WORSHIP SERVICE THAT 

WEEKEND!)  
 

MUSIC ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Celebration Choir: Our first 

practice will be on 

Wednesday, October 4, at 

7:00pm. We'd love to 

welcome some new 

singers! No experience 

necessary! 

JuBELLation Ringers: We 

would to love to have a full 

11 member choir! We meet 

on Wednesdays from 5:45-

6:45pm beginning on 

October 4. Our fall season 

is October - December. 

Our Spring season will be 

March -May.  

Contact Tracy Wood at 

twood@sjlcs.org or (616) 

402-5099 for more info. 

http://greaterlansingfoodbank.org/
http://greaterlansingfoodbank.org/
mailto:twood@sjlcs.org


 

Worship Services: 

Saturdays: 5:00pm - Traditional/Relaxed 

Sundays: 8:15am - Traditional  

          10:30am – Contemporary 
Please check calendar for all worship times! 

St. John's Lutheran Church  

527 Taylor Avenue 

Grand Haven, MI  49417 

(616) 842-4510 

office@sjlcs.org  

www.st-johns-lutheran.com  
 

Kurt Wenzelburger, Senior Pastor pastorkurt@sjlcs.org  

Craig Kaschube, Youth & Family Life Director ckaschube@sjlcs.org  

Laura Harvey, School Administrator/Business Manager lharvey@sjlcs.org  
 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 Godõs Blessings To: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

You and your 
family!   
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